
Johnk, 78

Walnut — Otto Alfred Johnk,
son of August and Helen Willms
Johnk, was born May 4, 1900 in
Lincoln twp, Pottawattamie
county. He died here Thursday,
Jan. 18, 1979 at age 78 years, 8
months and 14 days. He married
Dora Schaaf in Atlantic on July
23,1919. They farmed on the home
place. This union was blessed with
three children. He was a member
of the Walnut Presbyterian
church.

He was preceded in death by
four brothers - Henry, Herman, '
Fred and an infant brother and
one sister - Marie Krueger.
Survivors include his wife - Dora
of the Oakland Manor Nursing
Home, two sons - Kenneth of
Walnut and Robert and one
daughter - Dorothy of Co. Bluffs,
seven grandchildren and two
greatgrandchildren.

Funeral services were held
Sunday, Jan. 21,1979 at Berthusen
Knudson Funeral Home in Walnut
with Rev. Donald Riemer of the
Oakland Congregational church,
officiating. Burial was in the
Walnut cemetery with Larry,
Wayne, Keith and Kent Johnk,
Philip Weidner and Dennis Johnk
serving as casketbearers.


